
24th November 2023  

2023 Calendar 

Term 4 

  

Monday 27th, Tuesday 28th, 

Thursday 29th November, Fri-

day 1st, Monday 4th, Tuesday 

5th, Thursday 7th & Friday 8th 

December 

Whole school swimming program P-6 

Monday 20th November  Swimming notes need to be returned to 

office, please.  

Monday 11th December 2pm School Council 

Tuesday 12th December Statewide Orientation Day 9am – 12.30pm 

Thursday 14th December  Grade 6 graduation  

Friday 15th December Whole school pupil free day – math plan-

ning 

Monday 18th December  Whole school concert  

Wednesday 20th December 1.30pm finish last day of term 



Christmas Raffles 

Classes have decided on their Christmas Raffle themes, so we are seeking donations for the following. Donations 

can be taken to the classrooms or left at the office. Raffle tickets will go home next week.  

Prep Sophie – Beauty/Toiletries   Prep Monique - Toys  1/2 Ellie - Summer Fun   

1/2 Amber - Craft    3/4 Jess - Stationary  3/4 Stacee— Food 

4/5 Tayla – Games    5/6 Nick - Sports 

School Swimming Program 

Our whole school swimming program starts Monday for 2 weeks, on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. Students 

walk to and from the pool so will need runners, sandals with straps or shoes (NO thongs) to wear.  

Swimming and walking use a lot of energy so students may need an extra sandwich in their lunchbox. As the first group leaves 

at 12.10pm and will return at 1.40pm, students can eat their sandwich at 11am and snack when they return. Can families 

please chat to their children about this. 

As the pool is also used by the public: 

Students will change at school before going to the pool & leave belongings outside the change rooms 

Students to have their hair tied up 

During lessons teachers will supervise students going to the toilet 

Group 3 students will walk back to school in their bathers so please pack additional clothing - large tshirt/top  

Thank you to all families for returning notes. 

 

COVID update 

There is at present an increase in community transmission of COVID-19 in Victoria. 
You can help us keep our school as safe as possible by taking 2 important steps: 
 
1. Ensure your COVID-19 vaccinations are up to date. Information on how and where to get vaccinated is available on the 

Get vaccinated webpage. 
 
2. If your child shows symptoms of COVID-19, please ensure they stay home and get tested. The easiest way to test is to use a 
rapid antigen test (RAT). [Optional, please adapt or delete as appropriate: We have RATs available at our school for collection.] 
Free RATs are available from your local council where you can collect 2 packs of 5 RATs and an extra 2 packs for each person in 
your household. People with disability and their carers can get 4 packs of 5 RATs. You are not required to have a Medicare card 
and you can collect RATs as many times as you need. You can also buy RATs at supermarkets, pharmacies and other retailers.  
 
If your child has symptoms but tests negative, please ensure they stay home until they no longer have symptoms.  
 
If the RAT test result is positive, please ensure they stay home for at least 5 days and until there are no more symptoms.  
Thank you for your support – these steps will help us all stay well. 

 

 

Leave school Session time Classes Return to school 

Group 1 
12:10pm 

12:30pm-1:10pm Grade 3/4 Stacee 
Grade 1/2 Amber 
Grade 3 Jess 

1.40 

Group 2 
12:50pm 

1:10pm-1:50pm Grade 5/6 Nick 
Grade 1/2 Ellie 
Grade 4 Jess 

2.20 

Group 3 
1:30pm 

1:50pm-2:30pm Grade 4/5 Tayla 
Prep Sophie/Monique 

3pm 



Reading Nights 

 

200 nights  

Zane.N 

 

 

225 nights 

Alfie. M 

Isla. D 

 

 

 

 

250 nights 

Alfie .M 

Isla. D 

 

275 nights  

Alfie Martin  

Isla. D 

Trey. S  

Christmas Raffles 

Classrooms are looking forward to receiving donations for the following – beauty, toys, Summer Fun, 

Craft, stationary, games and sports can be taken to the classrooms or left at the office.  

There are seven exciting prize hampers to be won. 

$1 per ticket ($12 for the book) or 6 tickets for $5 ($10 for the book). More tickets available from 

the office. 

The Raffle will be drawn on Tuesday the 13th of December. There are 2 tickets per page, 12 tickets to 

sell.  

Return tickets and money to the office by Monday 12th of December. 

Merry Christmas and good Luck!  

Hats – school broadbrimmed hats  

Just a reminder that caps and coloured hats are not part of our school uniform. Through State Schools Relief, we can now 

order vouchers that will cover the cost of school broadbrimmed hats. If you child needs a school hat please contact the 

office.  

Statewide Transition 

Our next 2024 prep transition is Tuesday 12th December 8.45am. It is also the day our grade 6 students attend their second-

ary school. All other students spend the morning in their next year level group.  

Friday Lunch  
Due to swimming, there will not be a main meal for special lunch. Zooper Doopers, Snacks and Primas will be available.  



Prep Update  
This week in the Prep room for Writing students have started writing stories. We have discussed what 
a story needs to include such as a beginning, middle (problem) and ending (solution). We have been 
reading students' previous stories from term 3 and working out how we could improve the ending of 
the story to include more detail of how the problem is solved. In Reading, students have been read-
ing stories and identifying the problem and how the problem was solved in the story. In Maths, stu-
dents have been making models of numbers using MAB. Students have also been learning about 
collecting data (e.g. what students favourite colour is) and making graphs. 

. 



4/5/6 Update 

This week in 4/5/6 we have been comparing and contrasting essays and print advertisements on the 

same topic. We have discussed features of both, the mood and tone and which we find to be most per-

suasive. We have been working hard in writing to publish our own essays, ensuring we follow the pub-

lishing guide so that our essays are set out correctly with the correct font, size, line spacing, paragraphs, 

bold and italic text.  

In maths we have started looking at BODMAS (Brackets, Orders, Division, Multiplication, Addition, Sub-

traction). See if you can solve this question: 

 

 

 

In wellbeing time, we have looked at our school wide focus of “I use school appropriate words” and 

what’s this looks like in the classroom and the yard. During Respectful relationships, we looked at prob-

lem solving and sorted scenarios into ‘handle yourself’, ‘help from a mate’ and ‘help from an adult’.  

1/2 Update 

In the 1/2 area this week we have been wrapping up 
our reading of persuasive texts. This week we have 
been looking at high and low modality words. These are 
words that writers use to help them to express their 
opinions in a persuasive text. The higher the modality 
word, the stronger the language and the more persua-
sive the author is. 

 

In writing, the children have been producing some ex-
cellent pieces! We have been using the modality words 
we find in our reading to practice using in our writing. This week we have been writing about 
why we should be allowed to wear PJ’s to school! In maths, we have been revising the con-
cepts of subtraction, division and wrapping up our learning on partial arrays. 



Chinese with Phoebe 

Prep 

The prep students learned a Chinese song called “两只老虎 (Two tigers)”. They 

learned the meaning of the lyrics by doing some body movements as they sang the 

song. Besides, they also learned the pronunciation of “虎 (tiger)” in Chinese. They 

took the worksheet home to make a tiger headband. 

Grade 1&2  

The Grade 1 and 2 students reviewed the 8 fruit words from the previous two weeks and learned sentences to say 

“水果好吃/不好吃 (The fruit is yummy/yucky.)” in Chinese. They practiced the sentences through playing card-

drawing game. 

Grade 3&4  

The Grade 3 and 4 students reviewed the 5 hobby words from last week and learned another 3 hobby words in Chi-

nese. These included 看书(reading), 看电视(watching TV), and 玩游戏(playing games). They practiced these 

words through playing the game tapping on the flashcards and the worksheet secret codes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 4-5 Tayla & Grade 5-6 Nick  

The Grade 4-5 & 5-6 students started the exploration of giant pandas. They 

shared their prior knowledge about giant pandas with the class before learning 

and put down 3 new facts they learned about giant pandas on the back of their 

name cards at the end of the lesson. Moreover, some of them came up to the 

front to write the Chinese characters “大熊猫 (giant pandas)” on the white 

board. 



  

Student of the Week  

Class Student of the Week Attendance 
Award 

Prep  Learning Award - Carter - for his awesome writing about his favourite foods. 
Carter used finger spaces between his words and wrote his words ‘I’ and ‘like’. 
Well done Carter! 

Alyssa 

Grade 1/2 Amber  Community: Zaidan H and Eli T – for consistently being an upstander in the 
playground at EPS. Zaidan and Eli recognise when someone is being unkind 
or unsafe, they assist other children in need and recognise when a problem 
needs adult assistance. Boys, you should feel so proud of yourselves. We 
need more upstanders like you. Keep it up! 

Kia  

Grade 1/2 Ellie  Value award: Daisha A - this week's learning award goes to Daisha who has 
been excelling in our Maths lessons. Daisha has been using different strate-
gies to multiply and divide numbers. When faced with a challenge, she finds a 
way through, and is always determined to do her best. Outstanding effort, Dai-
sha! 

Layci  

Grade 3/4 Jess  Aulia for using her writing time effectively and producing a very convincing 
piece of persuasive writing. Keep up the great work.  

Iroquois 

Grade 3/4 Stacee Learning: Darcy Bradley for working really hard in the classroom with his learning. 
Well done Darcy! 

Noah T 

4/5 Tayla  Learning Award- Jacobie B- For his dedication to his work and learning! Jaco-
bie is always pushing himself to do better and seeks teacher feedback to help 
himself improve. Keep it up Jacobie!  

Takara 



Special Lunch - Friday 1st December 
**Please detach and hand this slip into the office by Wednesday 29th November 9am. 

  

Due to swimming, there will not be a main meal for special lunch.  

Zooper Doopers. Snacks and Primas will be available.  

 

Student Name 

 

Class 

  

 

 

Prima 

Apple/ 

Sunshine 

Punch $1 

Snack 

Bar 

$1.00 

Zooper 

Dooper 

$1.00 

Total 

1. 

  

          $ 

2. 

  

          $ 

3. 

  

          $ 

4. 

  

          $ 

5. 

  

          $ 

          Total  

Enclosed 

$ 


